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	Mr Brian Stein

The EM Radiation Research Trust
C/o kate.hindle@samworthbrothers.co.uk 
	Please Quote: A11-167676/JN/ts
Post and e-mail
17 August 2011 


Dear Mr Stein
Your poster ad – Your future is in your hands
We have received a complaint about your advertising and we welcome your help to resolve it.  We are enclosing with this letter a summary of the complaint and all the necessary information about it to enable you to provide a full, relevant response.

Who we are

The ASA investigates complaints to ensure that non-broadcast marketing communications comply with the British Code of Advertising, Sales Promotion and Direct Marketing (the CAP Code), prepared by the Committee of Advertising Practice (CAP).  We also investigate complaints to ensure that TV and radio advertising complies with the CAP (Broadcast) Codes and BCAP Code.  The Government, the Office of Fair Trading and the Courts recognise the ASA as the “established means” of regulating non-broadcast advertising.  

The investigations process

We will consider the complaint under rules: 3.1 and 3.7 (Misleading advertising) and 4.2 (Harm and offence) of the Code (attached).  Marketing communications must comply with all other relevant rules, among which are the underlying principles (also attached). You can read or download the full Code on the CAP website www.cap.org.uk. A copy of our complaints procedure, ‘Complaint about your ad.  What happens now?’ is enclosed, you can also download the leaflet from our website www.asa.org.uk/Complaints/Complaints-Procedure.aspx.       

We intend to deal with the complaint as a formal investigation, which means it will be considered by the ASA Council.  We will then draft a recommendation for the Council based on your response to us.  Once the Council has made a decision, the adjudication will be published on our website.   

What you need to do

We need you to respond to the complaint.  The CAP Code requires marketers to hold documentary evidence for their claims before submitting an ad for publication.  For this reason it should be possible to conclude this investigation within one or perhaps two rounds of correspondence.  So, please give us all the relevant substantiation and information you would like us to have.  It is for you to decide what to submit, but we will need to see robust documentary evidence to back the claim/s and a clear explanation from you of its relevance and why you think it substantiates the claim.  It is not enough to send references to or abstracts of documents and papers without sending the reports in full and specifically highlighting the relevant parts explaining why they are relevant to the matter in hand.  We have enclosed a copy of the CAP Advice Online entry on Telephones and radiation and on Substantiation, which you may find useful when responding.  As well as addressing the complaint, please cover the following points when you prepare your response:


Check that your company’s legal name and address are listed correctly at the top of the complaint notification.  If they are incorrect, please let us know.


Let us know what plans you have for future use of your advertising.  A media schedule would be especially useful.  


Let us know the name of your advertising agency or any other company that prepared the advertising on your behalf.  


If the ASA Council upholds the complaint, its ruling might affect the acceptability of similar ads in other media, including broadcast.  We are telling you this now so you are aware of the potential ramifications of this investigation.  Let us know now if you are using (or intend to use) similar claims, images or ads in other media.  

Submission limits:

The ASA reserves the right to apply submission limits in exceptional circumstances, for example if interested parties are submitting unjustifiably lengthy correspondence.  The limits will depend on the nature of the issue and the stage of the investigation, and will not have the effect of restricting unreasonably the interested parties’ opportunity to defend its ad or prosecute its complaint.

As with submission limits, the ASA reserves the right to apply submission limits and limits on the number of times the parties can respond, for example if interested parties are submitting unjustifiably lengthy or repetitious correspondence.  The limits will depend on the nature of the issue and the stage of the investigation, and will not have the effect of restricting unreasonably the interested parties’ opportunity to defend its ad or prosecute its complaint.

Your response deadline

The ASA’s effectiveness depends on resolving complaints fairly and swiftly.  An unreasonable delay in responding to our enquiries may be considered a breach of the CAP Code.  So that we can conclude this matter as soon as possible, please respond in writing, preferably by e-mail to janetn@asa.org.uk within FIVE working days.  If you need more time, we may be able to agree to one short extension, but you will need to contact us within the deadline to explain why you are unable to respond sooner and agree a timetable for your response.  

If you are not the right person to deal with this letter please tell us and pass the letter on to someone who is.  If we do not receive a reply from you by             24 August, we may add your lack of response to the other issues that we are investigating which will form part of any formal published adjudication.

Since our online remit was extended on 1 March to cover companies’ own marketing claims on their own websites and in other non-paid for space they control, we are currently dealing with unprecedented numbers of complaints, which may have some affect on how quickly we are able to progress this investigation.  Nonetheless, please respond by the deadline stated above in order to enable us to prioritise our workload and resolve the complaint as speedily as possible.

We are also sending a copy of this correspondence to Outdoor Media Centre (OMC) for their information.
Thank you for your co-operation.  We look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely

Janet Newell

Investigations Executive

Email: janetn@asa.org.uk
Tel: 020 7492 2148
cc:  Outdoor Media Centre
Advertising Codes

Since 1st March the Code has also applied to marketing communications online, including advertisers’ own marketing communications on their own websites and marketing communications in other non-paid-for space under their control, such as social networking sites like Facebook and Twitter.

We shall use your contact details, together with other information from or about you, to deal with the complaint.  We may contact you to assess the quality of our services or to give you information about our activities, which might interest you.  If you do not want to be contacted for that purpose, please let our Data Protection Officer know at the above address or by e-mail at data.protection@asa.org.uk.  For further information about our Data Protection Policy please refer to our website www.asa.org.uk.
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